ST. JOHN'S PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL TUESDAY JANUARY 5, 2021

Present: Brenda Thiessen, Pat Costello, Peggy Staup, Jim Mangimeli, Pauline Pesek, John Leise, Don Peters and Fr. Gnirk.

Excused: Rachael Urban, Tom Manhart, Vince Kirby, Connie Wees and Jenny Boothe.

The meeting, via Zoom, began with a prayer.

The minutes of November 24, 2020 were accepted.

Connie Wees was not able to make the meeting, thus discussion about the Pastoral Plan will continue in February.

Regarding the land sale, due diligence is in process.

Construction is complete. Shopping for furnishings is taking place.

The goal for the Archbishop's Annual Appeal has been surpassed. Our goal was \$38,161. Our actual figure was \$40,081. Our participation goal was 33.5% and we are at 26.3%.

Dedication and open hose are scheduled for March 14.

Deacon Tom will give a brief presentation on solidarity/subsidiarity at the February meeting.

Fr. Gnirk reported that he will be gone from January 11-February 1. He also reported that wasps and a bat have been found in church. Bats will be dealt with in the Spring. Wasps have been an issue for a while and continue to seek a solution.

The meeting adjourned with prayer.

Next meeting is February 23, 2021 at 7 PM.